Enforcement Rules for Enrollment in the Credit Certificate Programs
Passed upon Amendment at the Sixth Executive Council in the Academic Year of 2011

March 8, 2012

Article 1: Application Procedure: 
(1) The Registrar announces the regulations for applying for enrollment in the credit certificate programs on the departmental bulletin boards in the middle of April.
(2) Students who intend to apply to a credit certificate program should pick up an application form at the office of the department or program which provides the credit certificate program or they may download a copy at the Office of Academic Affairs website during the designated period of time as announced. After they fill up the form and obtain the signature approval of the home department chair, they should submit this form to the office of the department or program providing the credit certificate program, which will collect all the applications and then submit a “Credit Certificate Program New Student List” to the Registrar.
(3) An application approval list will be announced on the bulletin board of the department or program providing the credit certificate program at the date designated on the school calendar.
(4) Students can apply to only one credit certificate program. Once their application is approved, they cannot change to another program within an academic year.
(5) When students desire to change a new credit certificate program due to change of interests or other reasons after a previous application has been approved, students have to wait until the next academic year and make their change of a different credit certificate program by following the procedure of Item 2 (above) at the date announced. When the course credits taken at the first credit certificate program meet the second program’s requirements for course credits, these credits can be transferred and counted.
(6) Upon enrollment, transfer students may apply to a credit certificate program in accordance with related regulations before the add/drop period.
Article 2: Registering for Courses

(1) Students enrolled in a credit certificate program should register for courses in accordance with the Regulations for Course Selection and Registration. When the credit certificate program rules otherwise, the program’s rules should be followed.
(2) A class provided by a credit certificate program could be one that is offered for its own students as in a major program. If students who are enrolled in such a course in a credit certificate program encounter a scheduling conflict between a required course for their major and one for the credit certificate program, they shall proceed to resolve such conflict in accordance with the University Regulations for Course Selection and Registration, the Regulations for Taking Courses between Divisions, and the Course Selection and Registration Guidelines during the designated period of time.
(3) The procedure for dropping credit certificate program courses should be processed during the designated period of time noted in the Course Selection and Registration Guidelines. Students should fill in in the student course list those courses they desire to drop, obtain the signature approval of their home department chair and of the director of the credit certificate program, and then they can proceed with dropping the courses.

Article 3: When undergraduates are enrolled in a credit certificate program, the course credits taken at the home department and those at the credit certificate program, along with the grades of these courses, should be calculated together and recorded in the student’s transcript issued by their home department. When students accumulate failed course credits up to the limit that would require them to be expelled from the University, they will be expelled.

When mater’s students and Ph. D. students are enrolled in a credit certificate program provided by an undergraduate department, the grades they earn from the program will only be recorded but not counted into the number of credits or average course grades for the semester.
Article 4: After students are enrolled in a credit certificate program, they may apply to drop the program. When the application is submitted before the add/drop deadline, students have to follow the regulations for dropping the credit certificate program courses; when the application is submitted after the add/drop deadline, students cannot ask to have the course registration records and grades for the withdrawn courses deleted. 
Article 5: When a student drops a credit certificate program after he or she has been enrolled in it, the courses he or she has taken that are related to the home department’s curriculum have to be evaluated and approved by the home department chair so that the course credits may substitute for some of the graduation required credits requested by the home department.   
Article 6:  These rules were passed at the Academic Affairs Council, and were promulgated and implemented upon approval by the President. The same procedure will be followed for each amendment.
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